

## HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 7, 2023

Present: President Kenyon, Commander Kenyon, David McAllister Romo, Chris Erickson, Tom Berezny, Jen Wagner, Karl Wagner, Joyce Finkelstein, Edie Mulesky

**Call To Order**: President Kenyon called the meeting to order at 1:30pm

**Approval of Minutes**: A motion was made and seconded to approve the October Minutes.

**Chris Erickson**: Chris reported there are many rental assistance requests at VAS and her office is trying to deal with very late funding coming from PC. She further mentioned VAS is developing good partnerships with other local organizations. Chris also stated GV seniors will be getting food baskets for the holidays.

**Joyce Finkelstein**: Joyce shared the Volunteer Showcase would take place on November 8th, with 42 organizations attending. She also mentioned she is trying to get more youth organizations involved.

**Tom Berezny**: Tom stated he is continually working on getting VAS the additional funding requested for after-hours and weekend staffing for residents in need during those times. He mentioned restructuring the way the grants are written might be beneficial.

**Commander Kenyon**: The Commander reported the SAV Telecare program has over 100 clients. He further updated the Sheriffs bracelet program and how the program will work. The Commander provided information on rumors of homeless camps in GV and stated he and LT. Rodriguez have personally researched the areas in question and found no problems.

**Jen Wagner**: Jen provided handouts on ways to keep healthy as well as data on Covid and RSV numbers. She also fielded several questions regarding the report, as well as mobile shot clinics, and locations for uninsured and under insured residents in need of a vaccination.

President Kenyon and David McAllister Romo reported on upcoming forums as well as the many resources available to GV residents.

**President Kenyon:** The President updated on the upcoming First Responders Fair to be held in March 2024. She also discussed the successful Boomer Fair. She further provided details on an upcoming Kindness and Conflict Resolution forum and said the forum would provide suggestions residents can do in their HOA's. She further discussed the need for detailed data from the local organizations so she can send important updates to PC.

President Kenyon adjourned the meeting at 2:20pm